Dear Members,
Greetings!!
We started the new term late last year with a lot of enthusiasm with the

slogan "UPSOS for academics". This journal is playing a very vital role in this
regard. I congratulate Dr Shalini Mohan and Dr Ram Yash Yadav for this.

Ophthalmology is advancing very rapidly with new technology
knocking at our doors every day. Phacoemulsification is now a "refractive
cataract surgery" With the advent of premium intraocular lenses. Our patients
definitely deserve the best visual outcomes after cataract surgery.The journal
is a step towards helping our members give to their patients the best, which they deserve. With
advancing technology and techniques it is sometimes difficult to decide as to what should be the
preferred practice patterns despite there being enough data on the internet to read. Panel discussion
which is an important feature in this journal is the best way to help the readers decide what practices
to follow as it brings our the differing views of multiple ophthalmologists on the same subject. This
journal has very well incorporated this. And this needs to be the pattern of scientific programs in all
our conferences too in the form of discussions and debates. This is the change that UPSOS intends to
bring.

We are going to welcome you in Annual Conference of UPSOS at Lucknow.

So happy reading and happy contributing!!

Dr Mohita Sharma,
General Secretary, UPSOS
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